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CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . The Policy Committee for the Council of the County of Maui shall
come to order. This is the regular meeting of the Committee for December 14, 2011. This
morning present we have our Vice-Chairman Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha. Good morning.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Mr. Mateo, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKANIA: And Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair excuses Ms. Baisa, Mr. Couch and Mr. White at this time. Members, at
this time we have no requests for testimony. And we welcome to the Chambers Mr. Couch. So
thank you for being here, Mr. Couch. Members, we have a few items today. So at this time...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Close public testimony? Do you intend to close...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I am. I just going about doing that, Mr. Victorino. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry about that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. I'm so happy we're all in the spirit of sharing during this
holiday season. So thank you so much. Okay. Members, there being no requests for testimony
presentation, the Chair will close testimony for today's meeting at this time with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I believe we have received some written testimony for items on
today's agenda. So with no objection, we shall receive those written testimonies as part of the
Committee's record with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you very much, Members.
ITEM POL-4(1): MAUI COUNTY LEGISLATIVE PACKAGE (2012 MAUI COUNTY
LEGISLATIVE PACKAGE) (CC 11-33; CC 11-247)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, the first item of business this morning is Policy Item 4(1), Maui County
Legislative Package, 2012 Maui County proposals. This morning I'm asking you, under item
POL-4(1), if you have anything that you'd like to talk about. We have three proposed resolutions
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to consider under 4(1). Let me get us all squared away, Members. Okay. Under the first one,
and if you look at it, it is part of a County Communication, dash, 11-247, from Chairman Mateo.
And in this Communication to us, Members, we have two proposed resolutions. The first is from
our Vice-Chairman, Mr. Carton, which is Approving for Inclusion a Bill Relating to Time Share
Zoning. And he has also a proposed draft consideration for you to consider, Members. And the
second we have one from our Member, Mr. Couch, which is proposing A State Bill for
Prohibiting Mopeds on Bicycle Paths Where Bicycle Lanes are Provided. And then the final one
is a third one, from your Chair, myself. And this is a little bit different, Members. This is as
regards to a current bill already introduced last year by Senate President Tsutsui, which I felt that
we should consider for support which is Senate Bill 318, Senate Draft 2 of 2011 Relating to
Digital Media. So at this time, I will first ask Mr. Carroll if he has any comments he wishes to
share regarding his proposal and the consideration. Mr. Carton?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. This is simply, we are trying to get home rule as far as
designating the zoning for time shares. If you'll look in your binder, you will see the Attorney
General's opinion, which I acquired the last time I was on the Council, which I checked and still
stands although getting another written opinion is very difficult. But there has been no change in
that. But basically it's where, right now, it allows the time share units wherever hotel/resort use
or transient vacation rentals are allowed. In essence, the Legislature's given parley to the time
share units where County authorizes other uses. And we, this bill, strives to give the County the
control, where the State has actually usurped our authority for where they should be. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Members, are there any questions you wish to direct to
Mr. Carroll regarding his consideration, or are there any questions for your Chairman regarding
this proposal at this time? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, thank you. Yeah, we've been getting a lot of written, I think
most of our testimony is in regards to this from ARDA and different time share companies, what
have you. So I just warma know if their concerns are being addressed here. I mean, I believe as,
after Bob Carton's explanation, I think they're sort of confused of what this really means. So I
just kinda want it stated for the record how their concerns are being addressed with this, 'cause
as a past time share person, I am currently an owner and worked for time shares. And so I
understand their concerns of being limited or prohibited and things of that nature. But I also
understand that where they're currently located is appropriate and to make sure that the
appropriateness of the location of these types of units are, are, you know, in...compatible with
where they need to be. And so I believe this body has the, the know-how to consider the best
appropriate places for these types of units.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran, for issuing your comments. I will share that I support
Mr. Carton's proposal. One also, this legislation is just requesting the State to enable the
counties to have a consideration and then, if it moves past the Legislature and becomes a State
law, that each county will have to develop a proposed ordinance that would go through a very
thorough public vetment [sic] procedure whereby I'm sure those that have issues or concerns,
whether it be from the industry themselves, whether it be from users of those facilities or it be
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other concerns from the general community, that would be the appropriate time for it to be
discussed because there will be a detailed proposal that will be out there for discussion. And
then Council will make its final determination whether or not it would like to enact a specific
time share zoning category. But this is just a vehicle to allow the counties to have that
opportunity to consider it if it chooses to. And of course, Maui County has always viewed time
share differently from the other counties, and that's why we have different tax rates and I think
we may still be the only County, unless Oahu... We had recommend to Oahu that that may be a
tool, as well as our sister counties of HSAC to consider this as another way to direct taxation to a
policy that fits their needs and their counties' requirements. So, again, I see this as a home rule
issue in general and I'm very supportive of those efforts. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And I also can concur, and I like the idea that
it's more of a home rule issue and we are the ones that basically administer, we are the ones that
take care of our parks, roads, all the other facilities, all the ambience, all the amenities for which
these people enjoy. And so we have been, we've had the foresight, this County, to put in a Time
Share tax category. So, and which none of the other counties have, has done at, to this point. So
I think, I can concur with this. I think this is no harm, no foul to the time share industry, and we
understand and appreciate their contributions to our community. We understand that the
dynamics has changed and during this downturn, they have been, you know, 80, 90 percent
occupancy where some hotels for many months, for many years for that matter, were running at
60 and 70 percent. So we know the economic benefit. This just puts it in more what I call
perspective for which each county now can take care, as you just said, can take care of their own
needs within that industry itself. So I can concur and support Mr. Can oll's bill and sending this
down to the Legislature, and like you say, even when it passes, it will still have to come back to
us. We'll have to work very diligently to put something together. So it's not like boom, we do
this and it's a done deal. And at that time, the industry, ARDA and the rest can come to us and
give us their mana'o and tell us how. And maybe we can craft something that's favorable and
fair to all. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
-

CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I really didn't take a look at Mr. Carroll's proposal,
but, you know, after hearing some of you speak, one of the concerns that I have presently is if we
were to create a time share zone, you know, we do have existing time shares that are already
sitting in the Hotel resort zoned area, which is, you know, considered okay. With a proposed
legislation like this, you know, what does it do to existing time shares that are presently located
in Hotel resort zoning? So that's one of the areas that, you know, I'm concerned about. And,
well, this proposal to the Legislature to take a look at, you know, does have some merits. But
again, in regards to the existing units that are here, available here on Maui, those are the ones
that I'm really concerned about. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And I think you bring up a very good point, Mr. Pontanilla. And I'm sure that is
one of the specific areas that we would need to definitely review thoroughly and assure that those
that already have established units and properties are not endangered or hampered in any way,
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'cause we already gave them their approvals to exist and to operate, so. But then again, you
know, my concern has always been, in this area, the State has dictated what it believes is good
for the counties. I think we are sophisticated and mature enough as a governing body and a
county that we can make our own decisions, you know, what is good for this County. And again,
every county has different needs and different requirements regarding visitor infrastructure. And
for me, I believe we can make those important decisions that is good for this County and our
communities by ourselves. Members, any further questions regarding this item. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. In looking over this, I understand what the
broad intent is, is to get some home rule, and I agree with that. My concern is this opens the
door for really restricting beyond what the State already restricts or allows for time shares. We'd
just have to be careful, you know, as Mr. Victorino said, this gives us the chance to have the
home rule, but we have to be really careful when, if and when this passes, to not go on a witch
hunt for time shares. And that's my concern is it opens the door for that. So, gotta be careful. I
do appreciate the home rule, and I will be supporting because of the home rule, but I'm looking a
little bit forward to be very careful about that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And again, Mr. Couch, that is why when, if this does pass as enabling legislation,
any one of you, or even Mr. Carroll, may, may introduce through Chair Mateo on his agenda a
specific proposal to be considered. Or there may be no proposal. But it just allows this County
the opportunity, if it wishes to move the subject forward, to do so and that's all this legislation is.
It leaves us with that opportunity and that option of how we wish to regulate and how we wish to
determine, if need be, appropriate land use decisions for this category. It may not happen. You
know, Mr. Pontanilla is currently correct. We have it under the Hotel resort zoning category at
this time. But at the same time though, I don't want this component of the visitor industry to
hurt what has been, what we know as the traditional hotels. It's served its place also and it also
accommodates the local kamaaina visitor. And I'm not saying we're just talking about the
visitors that come outside of Hawaii. We're talking about our resident families that travel within
the State, and their need to have appropriate and reasonable transient accommodations. Let's not
forget our own people who need to go to sister islands and use those facilities. The Chair also
recognizes present this morning, we thank Mr. White for being here. Mr. White, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yes. Thank you, Chair. I'm, I agree that the County should have the
ability to make decisions for our own future. And I think this, this bill gives us the option, if we
choose to exercise it. I think one of the challenges that I have is that the, you know, we have a
very limited amount of space left where resorts can be developed. And so for the County, the
Time Share category generates a more significant cash flow, but for the State the cash flow goes
away because they don't pay excise tax on the room portion. Obviously they pay it on what they
spend in retail, what they spend in restaurants and so forth. But the reality is that where there's a
conversion...and I'll just. .there was one hotel that converted and I ran the numbers just using
Maui averages, and the, the amount of revenue that the State lost prior to the conversion,
operating as a hotel, the State was generating about $7 million in excise tax and TAT. After the
conversion, that dropped to below $2 million. So while the County makes out better if it's a time
share, the State takes a hit. The other thing that happens with a conversion, and when I'm
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referring to a conversion it also applies to a new development. But generally the time shares will
employ about half the people that a hotel does because they don't provide the same level of
services. So we don't get the jobs, we don't get the State taxes. We get a little bit more in tax
from or maybe significantly more in real property tax. But I think we need to be looking at the
fact that we have very limited space in our resorts where there can be additional buildout in
existing properties. The question is do we want those buildouts to be hotels, which provide more
jobs than the time shares? Do we want it to be time shares or do we want it to be condos, which
produce even less jobs than hotels and time shares. So, just to put it in perspective, and these are
very rough figures. And I'm sure that all the folks in the time share industry will, you know, find
something to throw at me, but just as a rule of thumb, time shares generate about half the jobs
per square foot that a hotel generates. Condo generates one-sixth the number of jobs that a hotel
does and maybe a third of what time share does. So my concern, Chairman, is that when
somebody comes to our island to invest, we need to look at what that investment does for us as
well as for them. And when an owner comes in and builds a hotel, that investment is here. And
it's generally an investment where we can go and talk to one person or one individual and have,
you know, get help from the community. If I were to do a time share on my property with the
size building that we have now, I would have probably over 20,000 owners. So the investment
comes in from a big company. Once they sell it off, they move on to the next investment and the
next time share project. Time share is a reality. It's, it's just another offering that I think we
should have, just like I believe we should have TVRs, we should have B&B's, we should have
geographic spread if that works for people. We should have different types of products in our
resorts and in all the other areas. But we need to be mindful of the tax impacts, the job impacts
and the economic impacts of each of those decisions. So I support this because I think it will
simply give us the option, not that we'll take it and run with it. But I think it's important to
continually have options available to us, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you. Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you. I can support the, the intent of Mr. Carroll's
efforts via his bill. Local government should always retain authority and hold its own ability to
decide policies to the greatest extent possible for all of our counties. I share Mr. Pontanilla's
concerns with the existing operators at this time. And obviously, this will create another
opportunity for mapping, in recognizing the appropriate zones. And we all know this County's
ability to keep maps appropriate so we don't run into future problems. It's always been a
problem for us. So, even though I think this a good opportunity for us to be able to direct growth
in specific areas, the idea of another map continues to, to bother me. But nonetheless, I think the
ability for us to decide our own fate, perhaps this bill will take us in that direction and allow us
the opportunity to just do that. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you, Chairman. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Thank you. Just one last comment. You know, as we
review the Maui Island Plan, you know, we already or it has been suggested or proposed by the
Committee, the reviewing Committee, about urban growth boundaries. And as we move
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forward, if we're gonna have this home rule in regards to time shares, then we need to make sure
that we over here keep that in mind as we review the maps so we don't have any humbug later
on. And I think as we do the community plans it becomes more distinct, yeah. Okay. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think that's a great comment, Mr. Pontanilla. And I think what Mr. White did
with our investigative work on behalf of your Committee and hearing the needs of what
Department of Finance, Real Property Division needs to just move forward with general, what
existing lots and parcels, that maybe this is a timely additional consideration of what type of
support do we warma give Real Property Division in their ability to perform and ensure that
those parcels are appropriately designated and that we're collecting appropriate amounts of real
property tax to serve the greater good of the whole community and County. So again, it is a
enabling legislation to just allow counties to consider whether or not they would like to have a
specific time share zoning category. I'm gonna move now to Mr. Couch and ask him for his
comments on his proposal regarding prohibiting mopeds on bicycle paths. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Sometime this year we, as the Council, put in a
law prohibiting mopeds on specific bike paths that we have here under the County's control.
And the one thing, the one glaring bike path that was left out, because it's not under County
control, is the one on Mokulele Highway. So having a discussion with the State, they would
prefer that we ask for some enabling legislation to allow them to, or allow us to put signs up, or
them to put signs up, and then our police can enforce on their right of. .their bike paths. Right
now, the legislation allows for mopeds to, to operate on either a bike lane or a bike path, but it
doesn't prohibit it on a bike path if a bike lane is available. So it's kind of an oversight on the
State's side, so I'm asking that we fix that and allow for our Police Department to handle that.
Because, as we all see when we're driving down Mokulele Highway, there's sometimes mopeds
and pedestrians and bicyclists all on the same thing, and the mopeds pose a great, a significant
danger especially if they're kind of quiet or the winds blowing the other way, they're coming
from downwind. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. And I'm sure the Committee is well aware of the unfortunate incident
we just had a couple of weeks ago on Haleakala with the downhill bikers, and we had a fatality.
Regarding, you know, bikes on our highways, so I appreciate the consideration that you have
before the Committee. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chairman, thank you. And I would ask Mr. Couch, on Mokulele
Highway, do they have bike lanes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes, there are some bike lanes as well as bike paths.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Are they all the way through?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: From one end to the other?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I just wanted to make sure because there are many
highways we don't have bike lanes and, you know, I just wanted to make sure that if there was a
bike path and there was no bike lane, that they wouldn't be prohibited at that point.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That is correct. The law stands now that if there is no bike lane, that
the mopeds can use bike paths. And this would not change that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I just wanted to make sure the clarification of that because
you're well aware of what Mr. Hokama is talking about was actually, I think, County road. It
wasn't, it wasn't State, right? That was...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well the tour traverses on both State and County roadways, Mr. Victorino. I'm not
sure as the specific site, but I just know, you know, it's a major safety concern not only for the
bike rider, but also those that are in the vehicles that are on our road system.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Mr. Chair. And I agree with you and it's a bad mix out
there. Many of our roads, especially our County roads, were never designed for what is now
being asked to do. Both for vehicle, pedestrian, bike, I mean, you name it all and they weren't
done for that purpose. And as you are well aware, you, I think you were here and if you weren't,
when the walkable, bikeable community, the guy Dan whatever his last name, I forgot...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Burden.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Burden, yeah. Mr. Burden indicated that those are the changes
that need to be done in small increments but being done. And when there is no land and
opportunity then, you know, there's challenges that we have to, you know, face. But I can
support this so long as, you know, the intent is just to move them off of the existing bike paths in
the State. And I don't know of many around here other than that Mokulele one that actually the
State has a bike path. You know, the rest are basically bike lanes, yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further questions for Mr. Couch regarding his consideration. Mr.
Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. I can support this proposed resolution.
When I headed the Public Works Committee at the time, one of the issues that, you know, I was
confronted with, with the bicycle alliance was basically the safety of the bikers on State and
County roadways. And one of our good friends, Mr. Fred Rohlfing, even had gone to the State
Legislature to lobby for a bill to have Maui County has, have their, you know, give us the
jurisdiction in regards to bike lanes and paths. So I can support this. Basically, it's a really
safety issue.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further comments, Members? If not, I will ask if you will please
look at the memo from me to you, Members, dated December 6, 2011. In it I have a proposed
resolution for your consideration and with an attached existing Senate Bill 318, Senate Draft 2,
relating to digital media, for others we would call it the film industry. I believe the County and I
had hoped that for the island of Lanai we would have had the opportunity to have the injection of
cash and job opportunities and training of a film this year on Lanai. And of course, because of
some issues that could not be worked out within the time permitted, I believe we lost an
opportunity. However, I still believe it's important to move this consideration forward where it
allows the County to diversify our economy. I believe every island of our County will have an
opportunity to have some potential benefits and that what we are looking at is how we can ask
the State to provide a sort of credit for tax credit specific on how we can incentivize the ability of
having the film industry consider not only the State, but more importantly Maui County, to be a
site of investment in digital media infrastructure as well as to provide education and job training
for our island based residents and to also be another means of promoting our beautiful assets and
depict Hawaii in a way that we intend to have the positive benefits from and also to dispel the
notion that Hawaii is not a good place to do business. So I am open to any of your questions.
Again, Members, this is an existing bill in the State Legislature. And I was, yes, I'm asking you
to consider supporting it, this Senate Bill that our Senate President, Mr. Tsutsui, has introduced
and is still supporting its movement to try and get passed through the both Houses and finally to
the Governor's desk. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Chair, when I read this over, you know, I still
have a few concerns. But again, during Committee work and legislative work, you know some
of these things will be ironed out and hopefully some of the concerns I have will be ironed out. I
can support that the film industry has, in the past, been very good for the State of Hawaii. And it
continues to be in Oahu. And so why not expand to the neighbor islands? We've had few
opportunities. Remember last year or the year before, there were a few films done here locally
on Maui and on Front Street, and Lahaina and a couple other areas in South Maui, so. I believe
that this is just an opportunity to, for us to expand our workforce base. The challenge I have is,
in that area, is do we have the trained people. Because they keep bringing in all of their people
and that's why I would hope as time goes on, if this becomes a real what I call steady stream, that
training would be offered. I know it says some of that in here, but I hope that we will make sure
that it's not lost in the shuffle that we can get our people ready and able to do some of these jobs
so that we can hire locally, yeah. Because it addresses it, and some of it, but I don't think it was
really clear and as strong as I'd like it to be. But then again, we'll, you know, I guess, as time
goes on, we'll work on this. And hopefully when legislation is finally passed, it'll make it a little
bit more clear and strengthen that ability to hire locally. Beyond that, I'm all for it. You know, I
would like to see it, and I think it's an opportunity to display some of our not only scenic, but our
talented people. Because that's another thing we have. We have a lot of talented people, and
these could give them an opportunity to be discovered and maybe go beyond the shores of
Hawaii into other areas. So, again, Mr. Chair, I can support your efforts. And I thank Senator
Tsutsui for his efforts and hopefully those in Oahu can see the light and allow us that
opportunity. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I agree with this resolution. It's timely. I
wanted to assure the Members that we certainly do have a very talented pool here, having
worked with them for several years. I know quite a bit of the folks that can do this in this
industry. And a lot of them have to actually go to the mainland in order to continue their craft
because there isn't a lot of stuff here. So if we get this, these incentives here and we get some
things happening on Maui, then we can have people that can stay here on Maui instead of having
to leave their kids and go for months at a time off to the mainland. So I really am in very much
support of this bill.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. You know, several months back, you
know, we had a presentation by Economic Development at Kahului Community Center in
regards to film industry. And I don't think we ever had any discussion here in regards to that
particular industry with Economic Development. For me, you know, that's something new. And
I would surely like to hear. We do have a commissioner, film commissioner, that have had some
good discussion at the Kahului Community Center that night. But, you know, what I warma hear
is that what is the direction the Department is taking in moving the film industry here in Maui
County forward. There were a lot of discussion, and like Mr. Couch said, we do have some very
talented individuals on this island that does already digital media. But the facilities, we just
don't have the facilities, and the talk at that time was stages, sound systems, you know, anything
to do with the film industry. So I think it would be good that maybe Mr. White can have the
Economic Development people provide us with some insights as far as a direction that they're
taking and, you know, we all talk about the different jobs and what opportunities here for our
people here on Maui County. So I thought I'd provide you with that comment in regards to this
particular industry. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, yeah, I wholeheartedly support this and I
think it's a long time coming. It went through last State legislation and sort of fell to the
wayside, so I'm glad we're reviving it. And I was at that meeting that Mr. Pontanilla just spoke
about, and there was a huge turnout. It was standing room only. And many, many people are on
board, and again I think we definitely need a further discussion and presentation by
Mr. Donenfeld, our film commissioner, at this point. And, you know, a few months back I
thought we had something on the burner and raring to go. And that kinda died, too. So yeah, we
are left sitting, you know, in limbo and hanging with this particular subject. So I'm glad that
you're presenting it and bringing it forward. I think it's a wonderful way of diversifying our
economy in a non-negative impactful way, to our environment in particular. So thank you, and I
would love to see this go forward. My question is I know last year it was the percentages that

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
December 14, 2011

was a big thing. And here it's all about unspecified percentages and no numbers on capping, so
is that a deliberate move and verbiage to put here?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that question, Ms. Cochran. It is your Chairman's recommendation
to go with this draft and specially for that reason. I was not comfortable to present what the
House draft was where they started to already set percentages and numbers. I think that is part of
the review that we should go through and to see what. 'Cause there's also a concern of what the
counties will put up to make this work. And so for me, I believe that that is a discussion that
needs to be held. I think, you know, whether it be from Chair Mateo or Mr. White or
Mr. Pontanilla that would be able to assist us in communicating some of our thoughts. I prefer
that by leaving it blank, the signal I wish to send and I've already talked to the Senate President,
is that the counties are saying don't set numbers until you hear our comments to ensure that we
do not jeopardize moving the implementation forward, because the County. ..I don't want a
percentage that says the County must provide x amount, and then find out that that doesn't work
for us. And so I've put this as purposely to allow the State to know that the counties wish to
engage in the finalization of a final bill, whether it be in conference, committee or they use
another vehicle. And the Senate President is very open to have the counties participate and share
their thoughts of what may work. Because we may say, for example, and again I'm pulling a
number, 10 percent is right for us. Kauai may say, hey that doesn't work. We're smaller. You
know, we can maybe only go 4 percent. And so my thing is let the counties participate and
provide their comments to make the legislation even better. And I believe that we should have a
say because we would like to have it and be a success in our County. And that's the reason I left
it with the blank draft version, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And the President, again, is open to hearing what the counties have to say
regarding what the State wishes us to provide. I was very open when it was only about State tax
credits. But if they're gonna ask us for General Fund subsidies or some type of real property tax
abatement or incentives, before they start sending us those percentages, I would like us to have
some say in what it should or shouldn't be.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you. And I'll gladly support your proposal. I think
the time for us to start considering digital media, the time has come. I had opportunities to be at
a promotion for Maui County along with Mr. Pontanilla, and in one of those presentations, it was
a movie that was filmed in Wailea. And the 100-plus travel agents that sat in that theater, when it
was done, the impacts of Maui island was just incredible and they spoke more about the natural
beauty, the presentation of the islands, the settings, more so than anything else. So there is a
direct impact and, you know, for us it could become major investments. But I really think it pays
off at the end, and it provides us potentially another economic engine that we can start to, you
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know, appreciate instead of just looking only at the visitor industry and in, right now, agriculture
that's, has its questions. So it does provide us economic opportunities and it assists us in
promoting our, all of our islands. And I think its time has come. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, just one last comment. You know, comment that made by
my colleague from West Maui, about percentages. And one of the things that they talk about is
tax credits, trying to increase tax credits through us, State Legislature. And you know how tight
we are in this State, and to ask for a hefty increase, it'll, that gotta be weighed really, really
carefully, because, you know, we all talk about, you know, State taking away our TAT and the
like, and, you know, they also fighting for trying to get more revenues to meet their obligations.
So I think, yeah, by leaving this thing blank, then it provide us with that opportunity to see how
much we can afford ourselves here in Maui County. So thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. One thing I warma share with you in that, you know, Mr. Pontanilla
and I had a chance to participate in the fall board meeting of NACo, the National Association of
Counties in Orlando. And let me tell you it was cold in Orlando, and wet at times. But one of
the things that was brought to my attention and I talk about our sister state of Alabama and our
sister counties in Alabama that also has a film industry. And so I chatted with them that were on
the board of directors of NACo. And one in particular, a good friend of Hawaii,
Mr. Mike Gillespie shared that one of the things they advised us is ensure that you go and get
film attorneys. Because Hollywood is slick, and they have their ways of always promoting and
taking care of their interests. So ensure that we have the appropriate level of counsel. They did
three movies, and of course, after the first movie they learned and they got that appropriateness
so that the second and third movies, the counties had even greater benefits of job training, return
of investment that the County did put up a bit, but they took care of their return requirements by
having an appropriate counsel review of those agreements that was one of the issues with our
opportunity here earlier this year. And so I share that that, you know, our sister counties have
also gone through it and by participating in this NACo, we have learned how to avoid some of
the pitfalls without going through it ourselves. And I share that with you. But I also see this as
an important part of how to expand our educational curriculum. And already you know we have
great musicians, we got great graphic artists, we've got a lot of components already trained and
based here in Maui County. I think we just gonna be able to provide our young people more
opportunities of being educated, trained in fields of interests that they like, and also provide them
the opportunity to decide whether or not staying home is where they warma be to expand and
have a successful career in the field of their choice and their interest. And for me, you know, I'm
kinda excited about it because for, I'll just talk for Lanai, you know, I'll let Mr. Mateo talk for
Molokai. For me, for Lanai, you know, this is something that won't have major impact on our
watershed requirements. I don't see it as being a polluting industry. I think, as a way of getting
our young people excited to consider staying home on Lanai. And so I am willing to go out on
the limb and push this just to give our County people that, those opportunities, Members. Ms.
Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, you're, the excitement shows, and I too
feel the same. I think this also goes hand in hand with the broadband initiative that the State is
pushing forward. We are really, really lacking in our uploading and downloading numbers
worldwide, and so that's something I think this industry thrives on and needs in order to succeed
and to, you know, attract the top people of the industry here. So I believe that goes hand in hand
with this and we need to push forward also with, you know, improving the broadband here
Statewide. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Maybe something back from Mr. White's segment. The amount of
hotel room nights that Lanai would have had reserved and gotten money for would have brought
us back to some employment level pre-crash. And for me, that was one of the exciting things
about this opportunities. It will also help some of our existing visitor infrastructure have a
percentage of capacity back to the levels we want and provide those that have been given
furloughs or hours cut short, back to full time opportunities. And that, for me, was one of the
other driving forces. It helps our existing workforce also, Members. And so, you know, I thank
you and I would appreciate all the support we can get for this item. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I totally agree with your point about having proper
counsel on our side to make sure that the deal is structured in such a way that it's beneficial for
Maui and the film company. Because one of the challenges we have as a County is that, unlike
the State, where they're collecting, they're collecting the excise tax and the TAT on any
expenditure of a film company coming in and, and doing a film here, they're collecting money
all the way along. So it's much more, it's a much easier calculation for them to give some of that
back. For the County, we get the jobs, we get the, we get some of the income and we support
the, our infrastructure. And I agree, we already have the infrastructure that they need except for
the film studio and that type of thing. But I know with you and Mr. Pontanilla keeping an eye on
the, the cash ball, we don't have to worry about coming up with a deal that's not gonna be good
for the County. So, but we do need to know the background of how they, how the film industry
takes care of their accounting and how they show revenues and expenses and so forth, so we,
we're getting an accurate and fair deal, so. I very much appreciate your bringing this forward.
Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, any further questions or comments on any of the three
proposals before you? If not, the Chair would recommend that we move forward to the Council
for the Council's consideration, all three legislative proposals as part of the Maui County 2012
Legislative Package and the filing of the appropriate communications. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino. We are under
discussion. Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'd like to make an amendment on the
resolution for the mopeds thing and move to strike the fourth whereas in there. I thought we had
taken it out, but apparently not.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. The Chair will accept a motion to amend on proposal No. 2, which is on the
resolution entitled Approving for Inclusion in the 2012 Maui County Legislative Package a State
Bill Prohibiting Mopeds on Bicycle Paths Where Bicycle Lanes are Provided, by striking or
deleting whereas clause No. 4. Any further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of
the motion, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with eight ayes, one excused, Ms. Baisa.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Baisa.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We are now back to the main motion as amended. Any further discussion,
Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion carries with eight ayes, one excused, Ms. Baisa. Thank
you very much, Members.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Baisa.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending the following:
1.
2.
3.
4.

ADOPTION of resolution approving for inclusion in the 2012 Maui
County Legislative Package a State bill relating to time share zoning;
ADOPTION of revised resolution approving for inclusion in the 2012
Maui County Legislative Package a State bill prohibiting mopeds on
bicycle paths where bicycle lanes are provided;
ADOPTION of resolution approving for inclusion in the 2012 Maui
County Legislative Package Senate Bill 318, Senate Draft 2 (2011),
relating to digital media; and
FILING of communication.

ITEM POL-6(1): AMENDMENTS TO THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL (RULE 17, RELATING
TO TESTIMONY) (CC 11-35)

CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall move on to now the next item, which is Policy Item 6(1), regarding
Amendments to the Rules of the Council, Rule 17, Relating to Testimony. Trying to get my
notes, Members. Okay. We have also Mr. Wong joining us with counsel, Mr. Kushi this morning
to give any comments on, or questions, as regards. The proposal I have before you, Members, is
to amend Rule 17(B)(2) of the Rules of the County to allow time limits for oral testimony at
Committee meetings to be modified, if initiated by the presiding officer, with the approval of a
majority of the Committee. Currently, as you are well aware of our Rules, the current Rules set
standard time limits for both, for testimony of both the Council and the Committee and which,
you know, the intent was to foster consistency by providing the public with a more informed
basis upon which to prepare and deliver their remarks. However, I strongly believe the
Committee Chairs should be allowed some flexibilities as circumstances dictate to modify those
time limits, but still providing fair and consistent opportunity to all those that testify at those
meetings. The current Rules of the Council allow, by parliamentary procedure, a suspension of
the Rule with a required two-thirds vote of either the Council or the Committee members, and
under...and you know, for me, Members, it's difficult to get that two-thirds if you dealing with
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bare quorum. Because if you dealing with five members of a nine member Committee, you will
never get the six votes. It's not, not doable. But at times, you are well aware, Members, that
some of the concerns is that, as all Chairs, there comes a point where the Committee or the
Council needs to get to the business portion of its meeting. And many times, by not having some
ability to adjust the length of testimony, but giving everybody the same opportunity, we either
gonna have to recess that meeting, come back another day, or post another meeting again to try
and get to the business of, before the Council or the Committee. And so my amendment that I'm
proposing would allow the time limits to be modified by requiring that the modified, by requiring
the modification apply equally to all testifiers and on all items which will still ensure compliance
with OIP's requirements and the State's Sunshine Law. And so I'm open to any questions or
comments by you, the Members, whether or not you feel this is a reasonable consideration. Mr.
Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And hey, I believe it's a reasonable request on
your part and I can support it. I mean, I think it should be up to the Chair of the Committee to
have that flexibility. You know, again, depending on the item, depending on the number of
testifiers, depending on the amount of work for the head of the Committee that particular
meeting or meetings, you know, sometimes yeah, that flexibility would be greatly appreciated.
And I think this makes it easier and I agree sometimes getting two-thirds of your Committee,
when you have seven, that would be five. And sometimes you can't get even five because, you
know, things happen. People are off, or meetings, and maybe not feeling well, whatever the case
may be, yeah. So I can support your request. I think it's reasonable, and I think when we look at
the other counties and what they do, and I don't like to compare but let's be honest. They,
Honolulu, one minute. Same thing on the Big Island and Kauai, you know, they're very
restrictive as far as public testimony and the amount of time allowed. I think we're very
generous with three minutes and then questions to follow. So I can support this, Mr. Chair, and I
wait to see what the other Members have to say. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much, Chairman. I don't have a problem in supporting
this. Obviously at this time, each of the Members, each of the Committee Chairs already have
the opportunity to exercise this privilege. And I think we need to be cognizant of the fact that
you're aware there were Members who had no time limit and meetings dragged on for days
because there was no time limit, especially on those, some of those more contentious issues. So,
just a word of caution that yes, it helps us, you know, to allow the Committee Chairs flexibility
in handling their Committees. However, there is also that potential of extended meetings that
could also result as well. But I guess, for us, just to have it printed as part of the Rules itself, I
have no issues or problems in supporting. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Any further comments? Again, Members, I am, I view
this as just a tool that would be available for your use as Chair of your Committees. And again,
some of us may never use that Rule, but again, depending upon the item and what's before you
and again, you know, there's times when we adjourn meetings and we just finished testimony.
- 16 -
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We never get to the work items. Mr. Kushi, any comments from the Department of Corporation
Counsel?
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, just so that there'll be no clarity and no further discussion, the way the
amendment reads is, applies only to Committee meetings?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: So Council meetings you still require two-thirds?
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct. Okay. Any questions for Mr. Kushi? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Not a question for Mr. Kushi, but just a question for you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: When we recess a meeting, is the timeframe within which we have to
reconvene set by Council Rules or by some other...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe that is by State law. And that is you must do it within one calendar week.
Anything that goes over that, we are required to post a new agenda.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And accept testimony again.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And accept testimony again.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So if we were to have a Committee meeting where the testimony took
up a lot of the time, we could recess and have a meeting a week, you know, the following week
during an off time if you can get quorum.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you can get quorum to conduct the meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I support this because I see so many times when we can't get much
work done because, for lack of another more artful term, we have a filibuster going on in some
cases with the testimony. So thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you. Any further questions? Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And just to be clear also, what, following up on
what Mr. Mateo just mentioned, it's already allowed by each Committee Chair...oh, with the
two-thirds vote.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. I was just curious if it's already allowed. But you just
warma see it in black and white and in print.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And I am proposing that it be just a majority of the Committee, not two-thirds, just
a majority. Yeah. That is one of the differences. Majority of the Committee must still move this
forward. Okay. I believe, to be accurate, we must have a recessed meeting within one week.
Correct, Ms. Nakata, if the Chair is correct on that understanding of the law?
MS. NAKATA: I believe, under the Sunshine Law, if we're capable of posting another meeting agenda,
we're required to post another meeting agenda. So we've interpreted that to mean we can't
recess for more than five days.
CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause on the sixth day, we're required to post. Okay. I stand corrected. So five
days. I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Can we include that in our package?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think we would need to re-agendize that specific item if we wish to do so,
Members, since that was not part of what was before us today. Okay. Any further questions? If
not, the Chair's recommendation is to recommend to Council a proposed resolution entitled
Amending the Rules of the Council Relating to Testimony. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Members, is there any further discussion on the motion? Having none, all in favor of the motion
please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with eight ayes, one excused, Ms. Baisa.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Baisa.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
ITEM POL-37:

REPORTS ON SETTLEMENT OF CLAIMS (CC 11-301)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, let us move on to now Policy Item 37. Item 37 is under the subject
matter of Reports on Settlement of Claims. And I had hoped we would have someone from
Finance Department, but we do have Mr. Wong, as well as Mr. Kushi. And, you know, if there's
a need, we will enter into executive session regarding a specific settlement that may still have
some concern of information that may not be appropriate in an open session portion of this
Committee meeting. So, with that, I'll ask if, Mr. Wong, you have any current comments you
would like to share in open session regarding settlement of claims please?
MR. WONG: Thank you, Mr. Chair. What I can provide, looking at the listing in the report, let me first
ask whether or not there's any general questions about any of the listed, reported items from
Finance
CHAIR HOKAMA: For, thank you, Mr. Wong. For your Chair, yeah, of course it would be the first
one, which is the $1.275 million. And the $3 5 million amount that we have put out some
financial resources on. So if you are able to give us comment at this portion on those in open
session, please do so. And if not, the Chair is open to a consideration of executive session to
hear about it, Mr. Wong. Thank you.
MR. WONG: Sure. With respect to the 1.275, that is a partial resolution of the claims brought by the
Cabebes, Rioptas and Kwees, which is still pending before the Circuit Court, for which we have
a trial date set in October of next year. There's components of that case that remain active.
However, the County has resolved directly with the plaintiffs in that matter. I can go into further
discussion about the strategies involved in that case in executive session.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Okay. Thank you.
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MR. WONG: With regard to the 3.5 and the resolution of claims there, that resolves the cross claim that
was brought by the developers against the County. That too is a component of the same case.
And there is a component of that case that still also remains active. And I could discuss that
further in executive session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Wong. Members, is there any questions you wish to ask Mr. Wong
regarding these two items that the Chair wanted some, at least update and understanding of,
where this puts the County at regarding the specific litigation and settlement status. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes, Mr. Chair. I would like to hear about the status on that, so I'm
assuming it's gonna have to be in executive session, so I would like to...
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct. Again, as Mr. Wong has mentioned, there is still some ongoing
issues that may not be appropriate for us to have in open session. Is there any other questions
you wish to ask Mr. Wong in open session regarding this two items? Again, the Chair is open if
you have other items that is part of today's review of settlement of claims that you can also ask
Mr. Wong regarding this item if you so desire. Okay. If not, at the appropriate time, the Chair
will enter into executive session. So for this component under Policy 6, excuse me, Policy 37,
according to Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 92-5(a)(4), I am recommending executive session
to consult with legal counsel on questions and issues pertaining to the powers, duties, privileges,
immunities, and liabilities of the County, the Council, and the Committee. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: A motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any discussion,
Members? All in favor of the motion, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion is carried. Thank you.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Baisa.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
ITEM POL-1(13): LITIGATION MATTERS (SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: JON DeCAMBRA
V. COUNTY OF MAUI; CASE 7-09-01570) (CC 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to that, we'll also take up, Members, Policy Item 1(13). On the agenda,
Policy Item 1(13) is regarding the Litigation Matters, Settlement Authorization Jon DeCambra
versus County of Maui, Case No. 7-09-01570. We have with us Deputy Counsel Richard Rost to
assist the Committee regarding this specific settlement authorization request. Mr. Rost?
MR. ROST: Thank you, Mr. Chair. This is a workers' compensation matter. There was previously a
settlement approved by the Council. However, due to the claimant not accepting it, we are going
to ask that a certain term in that settlement be removed. But to get into those issues, we will
have to do that in executive session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any questions for Mr. Rost regarding this item in open session,
Members? If not, the Chair has posted this for agenda because currently, under the status, until
we have some resolution or final decision, the County continues to pay. And so, the Chair has
brought this up to give the Committee an opportunity to be informed by Corporation Counsel
and then to recommend to Council any appropriate recommendation. Therefore, under Hawaii
Revised Statutes 92-5(a)(4), as well as under Section 92-5(a)(8) of the Hawaii Revised Statutes, I
am open to entertain a motion to enter in executive session for Policy Item 1(13). Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino to enter into
executive session for Policy Item 1(13). Any further discussion? If not, all in favor of the
motion, please say aye.
- 21 -

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
December 14, 2011

COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion is carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Baisa.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
ITEM POL-35:

WATERLINE, ACCESS, UTILITIES, AND LANDSCAPING EASEMENTS
INVOLVING THE DEPARTMENT OF POLICE, MONSANTO COMPANY,
AND HALEAICALA RANCH COMPANY FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF
THE KIHEI POLICE STATION (C.C. 11-296)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to going into executive session, we did have, been informed through Deputy
Ueoka, regarding Policy Item 35, Members, which is an easements consideration before the
Committee regarding the Kihei Police Station. Deputy Chief or Assistant Chief Hudson was
unable to make it today. But I will state and direct you to a communication from Mr. Wong,
from Mr. Ueoka with Mr. Wong's review, to a memo dated December 13, 2011 regarding this
Policy Item 35. And in it, Corporation Counsel has responded to some of the questions that the
Chairman had on behalf of the Committee. You have that response and therefore, Members, if
there's no questions to the Chair regarding this item, the Chair is going to defer this matter and
schedule it for another Committee meeting, upon the Chair's ability to schedule. Any questions?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS

(excused: GCB).

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. No objections, this item is deferred. Thank you, Members. At this time, the
Committee will stand in recess to enter into executive session for those two items that has been
voted on by the Committee.
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ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This Committee is in recess. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS: 10:14 a.m.
RECONVENE: 11:20 a.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . Policy Committee shall return to open session. This is the regular
meeting of December 14, 2011. Members, we have two items left for your decision and
recommendation to Council.
ITEM POL-37:

REPORTS ON SETTLEMENT OF CLAIMS (CC 11-301)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Regarding Policy Item 37 on Reports on Settlement and [sic] Claims, it is at this
time your Chair's recommendation to file County Communication 11-301. Mr. Canon?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino to
file County Communication 11-301. Any further discussion, Members? If not, all in favor,
please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused, Ms. Baisa and
Mr. Pontanilla.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Pontanilla.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
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ACTION: Recommending FILING of communication.
ITEM POL-1(13): LITIGATION MATTERS (SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: JON DeCAMBRA
V. COUNTY OF MAUI; CASE 7-09-01570) (CC 11 30)
-

CHAIR HOKAMA: Regarding Policy Item 1(13), which is Jon, Settlement Authorization for Jon
DeCambra versus County of Maui, Case No. 7-09-01570, it is your Chair's recommendation to
recommend adoption of the proposed resolution to Council, entitled Authorizing Settlement of
Jon DeCambra versus County of Maui, Case No. 7-09-01570. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Is
there any further discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion is carried with seven ayes, two excused, Ms. Baisa and
Mr. Pontanilla.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Pontanilla.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, thank you very much. This is the last meeting of the calendar year 2011
for this Committee. So I wish you all a very Happy Holiday season, and please be safe and
remember the reason for the season. This meeting is adjourned. . . . (gavel). . .
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